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National Executive Meeting - Nov 25-Dec 1

Duty to Accommodate Training in Trenton - December 8-10

I attended the Sensitivity/Duty to Accommodate training with PSAC Seema Lamba, LCC training 

coordinator, and HR representative. This training was mandatory for DND to offer in Trenton due to a grievance ruling.

My role in this training was to offer a UNDE presence and act as a UNDE resource person.  Duty to Accommodate is DND’s obligation to adopt measures to eliminate disadvantages to employees and prospective employees as a result of a rule, policy, practice or barrier that has or may have an adverse impact on individuals or designated groups protected under the Canadian Human Rights Act or Employment Equity Act.  This training looked at both the Human Rights Act and the Employment Equity Act.  It talked about undue hardship under the Canadian Human Rights Act.

The employer must accommodate up to undue hardship considering (1) cost (2) health (3) safety.  It is very hard for our employer (Government of Canada) to claim cost as an undue hardship.

Health & Safety is a stronger argument but it has to be other people’s Health & Safety at risk.  The course went through occupational requirements, policies, DAOD’s 5015-0, workplace accommodation guidelines, and workplace accommodation and the appointment process.

Important to note each accommodation request is to be reviewed on a case by case basis because an accommodation for one employee may not work for another, even if two employees may have what seem to be similar accommodation needs.

The accommodation process follows a common sense approach to create an inclusive environment.

(1) Recognize the need for accommodation (2) gather the needed information (3) make an informed decision (4) communicate the decision (5) implement and monitor the decision

This training also talked about roles & responsibilities of the Director General of Workplace management, Director of Civilian Human Resources Service Centers, Managers, and Employees

We finished with the question period and working through scenarios.  As UNDE representative, I answered the union questions, promoted further training within UNDE and PSAC, as well as, promoted UNDE/PSAC web pages for further information.  Several members discussed with me concerns they had and sought guidance for some ongoing and new issues within the workplace on Duty to Accommodate.
PSAC Internal Investigations Committee Training Train the Trainer - December 10-12

Regulation 19A (4) “The standing discipline committee shall be responsible for ensuring that all members of an internal or external impartial review committee established after Feb 2014 have received training in the conduct of investigation committees; fully understand the requirement for confidentiality and procedural fairness and have the requisite skills to question witnesses and draft clear reports and recommendations based on the evidence presented to the committee.”
By the end of the course members will have a
-thorough understanding of section 25 and regulation 19 and 19A of the PSAC constitution

-understand guidelines and timelines for investigating complaints

-understand the importance of confidentiality and procedural fairness when investigating a complaint

-understand the grounds for an internal complaint
-learn and practice appropriate investigation techniques

-know how to work effectively as part of a team on the investigation committee

-know how to write clear comprehensive investigation report, including recommendations

-feel prepared to conduct investigations

I felt there was not enough time allotted for the facilitation training.  I felt rushed especially when going through the first half of the course dealing with Section 25 and Regulation 19.

Components sent members to this training with no facilitation training experience.

Two members of UNE left the first day for 3 hours which was hard for the facilitator to accommodate.

I would request a training roster at PSAC with names of those members trained to date and for components to send names of members that they train.  Also please take note when training members for investigations to have a variety of skill sets as well as Equity representation.

PSAC Leading Change Course Prairies - January 30-31

Course goal is to address how elected leaders can increase the strength and power of the PSAC to make things better for members and their families and for all workers and citizens.  We were given 6 objectives for this two day workshop.

(1) To understand the context in which PSAC is operating and to come to an understanding of what it means to be a leader in these times

(2) To develop a common understanding of the roles of leaders as organizers in the PSAC and the labour movement

(3) To increase the capacity of leaders to apply an organizing approach to their work

(4) To learn how to develop activism and activists
I feel these four objectives were met.  We need to ask ourselves: “I am organizing why? With whom? To do what? We have to keep behaving once we are organized like we are still organizing.”  In the article Organizing Never Stops by Robert Muehlenkamp he states “…and it means that after we establish the union, we continue to follow the fundamental principle of all organizing; that it is the job of the organizers-which means every union leader-not to talk to those who are already convinced, not to preach to those who are already in church, but constantly to reach out to those who still have an open mind but are not with us.  That is the only way to stop from becoming a “club” and having our leadership seen by the members as some kind of third party.  The only way we will do this and successfully involve members is if we treat each member as an individual who is important.”

We talked about the concept of organizing after we sign the union cards.  That organizing is about building long term capacity and power and mobilize is about leveraging that capacity and power for immediate action.  The example used was that if you were to catch a train it is much easier if you are running alongside, have momentum and speed to jump when ready instead of standing still and trying to jump on board that running train.

Sister Marianne Haldun went through the Prairie Regions 12 month operational plan showing the actions/activities/timelines split into engagement/mobilization, community outreach, media/communications, political action.  Sister Haldun also reviewed the PSAC comprehensive strategy Jan 14-Dec 15 which outlined the 3 priorities:
(1) Defend collective agreements
(2) Defend public services

(3) Build opposition to the conservative government and work towards its defeat in the next federal election.

“If we believe members are apathetic then we will believe that and trust that.”
The prairie is asking all locals to start mapping their membership.  The goal is to collect as much information as possible about the membership in a given area which would include-names, classification, interests, skills, relationships with each other, active members of the union and/or with the community.  The idea is that this will help identify those that will help with quick jobs needed, one time activities, those with connections outside the union and those that will commit to more intense and longer commitments such as stewardship and executive positions.  
The last two objectives I don’t feel were met.

(5) To build and reinforce peer relationships at the leadership level

(6) To equip leaders with skills, tools and experience to build strong leadership teams, develop individual leadership plans and provide effective leadership for change, in these times.  

More time was needed for networking and planning as groups via regions/areas and together as the prairies.  It was stressed that components need to start coming together and plan events that include all components and community groups.  The question still remains how do we do this or better yet who will lead this to happen?  We were sent off but still with no plans as how to come together.  It is my feeling that this is still PSAC to organize multi component events or for more discussion to happen at the NBOD level to figure out how this will work.  In the meantime I have stressed to the MB/Sask UNDE locals to attend their area council meetings to hopefully help with this directive of working with other components and relationships in the community.
“Sisters and Brothers we are going to have to fight for the world we want.  We are going to have to get organized and mobilized like never before.  We’re going to have to get the public on our side.  Because one thing is for sure, to win we need the help of others.  To win we need to be organized.  To win we must have every member with us. And to win we must show ourselves ready to do whatever it takes to get there.”  Robin Benson, speech to the CEIU convention Sept 14, 2014

Regional Local Presidents Conference Call - February 2

Items discussed were regional education, presidents conference, local bylaws, H&S minutes, LMRC minutes, local contact info, bargaining updates, highlights of prairies leading change course, PSAC women/human rights/area council committee updates, PSAC webinars, veterans’ postcards, days of action.
Team Building Follow Up – February 9

I really enjoyed the first session and this final session with Dr Phil.  Strengthening Workplace Relationships is what we as a union promote constantly in our workplaces so it is important to have that same strength within the working union.  As a new VP it was a great way to learn everyone’s roles and jobs that they do.  It was important to learn the relationships that the staff and elected officers have together and to understand how everyone can work better together.  

PSAC Investigations Course – February 10-12

It is important as leaders to know the process that is expected by an investigations committee.  
This is a quote that I place on the wall when facilitating that helps people think about their actions.

ANGER—HOPE—ACTION

If this makes you ANGRY what do you HOPE for what can we do to ACTION this

Regional Training UNDE Module 1 & 4 – March 1-3
These modules were offered in Regina and eight members completed the training.
Vice President Work Days – December 4/March 23&24

Conference calls, email follow ups, local president updates, committee and portfolio work, deadline requests, bylaw reviews.
CLC request for Best Practices on Domestic Violence at Work – March 24
How can we make sure that our members who experience domestic violence can feel safe on the job and feel supported by their union and employer?  I sent a power point presentation to the CLC women’s committee on WISE – Workplace Initiative to Support Employees on Family Violence.  If anyone would like a copy I can send it to you upon request.

Family Violence and the Workplace- It’s Everyone’s Business: An Employers Tool Kit 

http://www.gov.mb.ca/fs/fvpp_toolkit/index.html
National Executive Conference Call – April 1

COMPTRA Conference Call – April 8
During this conference call COMPTRA discussed reviewing the modules.
Module 1 could be easily a two day course.  This could be the option of the region depending on experience level.
Module 4 Leadership is a module that I feel could have some additions.  This could be offered as a half day or a full day depending on what the region is looking for.  There is some great material out there that could be used to tweak this course.
Module 5 talks about proactive workplace strategies, the Union's role in joint programs and co-development, this could be expanded or a new module could be developed to accommodate LMRC training to talk about terms of references, and standing agenda items, etc.
Module 10 is still listed as being developed.  I feel that this module is important to the membership and should be completed keeping in mind the PSAC investigations training.  It is important for members to understand the various sections of the UNDE Harassment policy, as well as the consequences and costs that this has to the union.  It is also a thought to add some sort of understanding conflict resolution to this module as well.
Module 13? While cleaning some of my materials from my local union office I came across a UNDE privacy/protection course that I took and was wondering what happened to this module.  This may be something that can also be reinstituted, incorporating workplace emails and ATIP requests. 
Participating in various courses provides opportunities for members to share experiences and build networks and connections which also empower members to understand, use, and fight for their rights.  A trained membership is an active membership and active members build a strong union.  (see COMPTRA report)

2015 UNDE Presidents Conference Planning/Calls – Jan 27/April 10

Through my portfolio with COMPTRA, I am involved in the planning and organizing of the 2015 UNDE Presidents Conference for June 5-6 as per Resolution 101 being carried at the 2014 UNDE convention.

Shaunna Plourde is MB/Sask representative on this committee.

Highlights from the Locals

Winnipeg- 50705 (Gloria Kelly)
-annual children’s Christmas party was again successful approximately 40 children and their parents

-February 3 general meeting held with myself in attendance/April 9 general meeting held

-Days of Action Feb 19 fortune cookies given out March 19 large march downtown with PSAC where members participated

-local members are active in committees and continue to build a strong union/management team

-process of rebuilding email tree with membership

Shilo – 50704 (Mike Weisgerber)
-AGM held December 2 

-General meeting held February 3 with myself in attendance with a change in executive 

-As part of the recent $5.8 billion infrastructure announcement on Nov 24, DND will receive $452 million to repair and upgrade Canadian Armed Forces facilities.   Jason Kenney, Minister of National Defence announced three projects for CFB Shilo totaling $13 million over two years.  This includes improvements to the Single Quarters ($2M), improvements to the overall condition of residential housing units ($4M), as well as new construction of military housing ($8M).  As this is money is political in nature it can only be used for what it has been tagged for and not for any other work that may be considered more mandatory in nature.
-Firefighters are seeking information regarding the bargaining unit that they belong too.  A visit from Brother Orlando Hamm member of the FR Steering Committee is being considered.  
Dundurn – 40801 (Evelyn Jackson)
-local continues to have concerns regarding ADMIE transformation and would like a town hall visit

Moose Jaw – 40802 (Shaunna Plourde)

-currently updating their bylaws 
ATCO Structures & Logistics – 40800 (Jean-Claude Gelinas)
-post New Year’s gathering was a successful event for the local

-contract is ending this year and goal is to start negotiating before then

Aramark/Sodexo – 40807 (Shannon Rooney)
-still waiting for their signed CA from Sept 17, 2014
-employer has proposed to the union a re-opener of the CA as per Article 33

-ratification vote will take place May 20 to consider a proposed increase to Cook I and Cook II wages as a market adjustment due to recruitment and retention issues.
Human Rights Advisor MB/Sask – Sister Shaunna Plourde

(see Human Rights Advisor Report)
Young Workers representative MB/Sask – vacant
-I would like to thank Sister Jennifer Botincan for all her work 
FR Steering Committee MB/Sask – Brother Orlando Hamm

(see FR Steering Committee Report)

PSAC mobilization/strike support structures
-efforts seem to be different via regional PSAC offices
PSAC Triennial Convention – April 26-May 1

Members attending from MB/Sask are Brother Mike Weisgerber-Shilo 50704/Sister Shaunna Plourde-Moose Jaw 40802/ Sister Mona Simcoe VP MB/Sask/Sister Gloria Kelly Human Rights Advisor.

In Solidarity

Respectfully Submitted

Mona Simcoe

VP MB/Sask
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